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Staff Recommendation 
• Staff recommends denial of the proposed rezoning request due to nonconformance 

with the character prescribed by the “REC” – Regional Employment Center Overlay 

District. Staff feels that by reducing the required garage/façade offset for the 

proposed 50’ wide lots to five feet and for proposing a dead-end street, the rezoning 

request in direct conflict with the design guidelines and intent of the REC. 
 

 Should the proposed rezoning request be approved, the following special ordinance 

provisions would be applicable: 
 

 Use and development of the subject property, shall conform to the “REC” – Regional 

Employment Center Overlay District, and as amended, except as follows: 

  

– The subject property shall generally conform to the attached general 

development plan. 

 

– The subject property shall develop in accordance with the attached development 

regulations. 

 

– The subject property shall generally conform to the attached entryway exhibits. 


